
                        WEST PARLEY MEMORIAL HALL 

                                                              275 Christchurch Road, West Parley, BH22 8SQ  
Charity No:301196 

                                                                             The name Parley derives from the Saxon ‘Pirige-Leah’ (Perlai) or Pear 

 
COMMITTEE MEETING on 8h October 2014 

 
Attending: G Peskett Secretary , Mr P.Timberlake Chairman, Mrs A Lane Vice Chairman, Mrs P Cooper Treasurer, Mr 
D Cooper, Mrs S Starmer, Mr Ron Perry. Cllr. C Davies PC Rep.  Rev.C.Booth 
 
 Apologies:    Mrs.P.Martin WI & TG.  , Mr M Rossiter. 
 
Minutes: Mr Timberlake asked if the minutes of the last meeting 10th.September, were a true record of the meeting; 
they were agreed and signed as a true record.  Proposed by Mrs.A Lane seconded Mr.R.Perry.  All in agreement. 
 
Matters arising:  Still awaiting for the PC Grant, although it is mentioned in the minutes. Goldline to start work in the 
next week or so. 
 
Memorial Service/WW1 Commemoration:  Rev.C Booth said his idea of the service to start with Welcome & Intro: 
Rt.Revd. Graham King Bishop of Sherborne to perform the Act of Rededication, followed by the Hymn with 
presentation of the Standards. Act of Remembrance with the wreaths.  Hymn, then Reading: Thirteen Brave Men of 
the Parish of West Parley by Lesley Wilson, The first fallen, the two Trickett’s , followed by School children reading 
Ecclesiastes  ch.3.  Address, Act of Penitence, Parley School Choir, Prayers, Act Of Commitment, National Anthem, 
The Blessing by the Bishop.  This was agreed with the laying of the wreaths to be checked on when this should be 
done. 
The two ceramic Poppies had been ordered.  A Plaque was to be arranged, wording to be checked with Rev. Booth. 
Lord Shackleton Minister of Education officiated at the opening on 30th.May 1964. 
Cllr.C.Davies to email her list of residents regarding the Memorial Service. 
  
Correspondence:  Replacement invoice for Pay Back Team £60.00. Invoice for Website work & domain name £60.00. 
NPower invoice electric  £118.64. 
 
Treasurer:  Reported £7603.00  in C/Ac  with £15225.00 in the Teachers Assurance account,   
 
Opening up: October. 
October 12th.   Mr Barnett   Bull Breeds   9 to 6pm                                          Gary to deal 
17/18th.  John Ward Bird Fanciers Show set up on Friday evening- Show 9 to 6pm Saturday  Gary to deal. 
Saturday 25th. 1 to 6pm Mrs Spencer                                                             Paul to deal. 
Sunday 26th.   Rabbit & Cavy show  let themselves in. 
Friday 31st. 1 to 6pm  Mrs Wigley  524849  Halloween Party for Children   Gary to deal. 
1st. November Saturday  1 to 11.30pm.  Mrs Crow  892026  Engagement Party   Paul to deal. 
2nd. Sunday  9 to 1pm. Mrs Barton 8th.Birthday  854620                             Gary to deal. 
2nd.                1 to 6pm  Mrs Saunders  Childrens Party  07843584337      Gary to deal. 
 
Michelle Matthews 4 to 7pm hiring was discussed as she did not use the hall every Monday that was booked and not 
paying for the same. We are therefore loosing potential income.  The Autistic Society, who previously used the hall 
may be interested in using it again for Monday and Tuesday on occasions. It was decided that we write to Mrs 
Matthews to say that some Mondays she cannot hire the hall. 
 
Also the WI & TG had asked if the tables could be put out each month for their meetings, the Secretary said he had 
done it for September as he was cutting the grass.  The Committee said it was not up to us to find someone to do 
this but it was  shore  they could get a Husband or friend to do this. 
 



Website:  Paul said the  website had been updated, with new photos and list of hirers, along with advertising 
Memorial Service, and Form so Clients can see if Hall is free to book. Also Paul Heaslip had been contacted to update 
the hirers of the hall on their website plus advertise the Memorial Service. 
 
Hall Updating : Goldline to replace the Soffits Guttering , to start soon. 
The Toilet update will be put back until we are ready financially. We could look at the Baby Station ASAP. 
Mrs S Starmer told the meeting that Cllr. B. Manuel had offered a £1000.00. grant once the form was completed. 
Also there was a possibility of a final grant from EDDC Cllr. B.Manuel to advise . 
 
 
Meeting closed at 8.54pm. 
 

Next Meeting Wednesday 5th. November at 7.30pm. 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Secretary: Gary Peskett, 4 Church Lane, West Parley, Dorset, BH22 8TS Tel:01202 579394 email: peskettgi@gmail.com 
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